

MINUTES OF THE 2010 ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

HELD ON TUESDAY 2 MARCH 2010

The AGM of the OU Astronomy Club was held at 9.45 p.m. in the Physics Seminar room on the OU Walton Hall Campus. 11 members were present.

1. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE.

Apologies were received from Sheridan Williams.

2. MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING.

These were circulated at the meeting and were posted on the website prior to the AGM. Proposed John Walters seconded Peter Hudson.

3. MATTERS ARISING

Diana Parsons and Peter Hudson said that they could not recall volunteering to keep Astronomy Now and Sky at Night club pages up to date on the club’s activities and meetings and this was accordingly struck off the record.

4. CHAIRMAN’S REPORT

The Chairman reported that it had been rather a mixed year. The imaging group had begun with several webcam sessions at the observatory but had been unable to develop deep sky imaging skills because of a lack of experienced staff able to provide tuition in the use of the camera and imaging software. Bad weather had also caused delays, and the summer months eventually stopped meaningful observations. In the Autumn Chris Barrett agreed to begin giving tutorials on deep sky imaging, but during the first meeting it was discovered that the telescope had developed serious tracking problems. Thanks to the efforts of Peter Hudson, Peter Chambers and Sheridan Williams the problem was diagnosed and rectified, and sessions were able to re-commence. Unfortunately we only managed to get one more of these in when we were informed that the observatory would be off-limits because agreement had finally been reached with the OU insurers and that work was about to commence on repairing the settlement damage to the observatory, and so all equipment had to be moved out of the ground floor until the work was completed. The Chairman was very pleased to announce that as from February 25th limited access was possible The internal work had been completed, but the security fencing would remain until the weather allowed completion to the external screeding work.

Sadly in October, Jonti Horner had been obliged to stand down from Chairmanship of the club because non-renewal of his OU Contract obliged him to take up at short notice a job offer from Durham University He would be much missed and the Chairman expressed the hope that we would see again in the future. The Chairman took the opportunity to thank him on behalf of the club for his enthusiastic efforts. Jonti had been anxious that the club made serious use of the observatory, and now that repairs had been completed it was hoped that this aim could be again pursued.

The Chairman expressed his thanks to the Secretary, Sheridan Williams for his services to the club through the year, and especially for his efforts in obtaining speakers for us. Thanks were also due to Peter Hudson for his monthly Sky Notes, Information about meetings and suggestions for imaging targets.

Finally the Chairman closed by thanking the club members for their support during the last year and especially for their keen responses to speakers.

5. TREASURER’S REPORT

The treasurer presented the annual accounts. The closing was slightly greater than the opening amount, and this had been helped by the fact that many of our speakers had been from the OU which had saved us fees and travel expenses. The club had made no application for grants from the OU club, and no equipment had been purchased.

The treasurer recommended that subscriptions remain at £8.00 for OU staff, £10.00 for non staff members and   £5.00 for students for the time being It was to be hoped that increasing practical activity, plus a programme of good speakers would result in the active membership increasing from the current level of 16.

6. ELECTION OF OFFICERS

The Chairman explained to the meeting that he had been in conversation with Andrew Norton and that they both agreed that the club would benefit from a member of A& P department taking on the position of chairman since he would be able liaise on behalf of the club with the department. The Chairman introduced Karl Wraight to the club and explained that he had agreed to stand as Chairman as an A&P department member. The chairman said that he was willing to continue as Treasurer and that he knew that Sheridan Williams was willing to continue as secretary. Since there were no further nominations the three names were put to the club for election. Proposed by Peter Chambers and seconded by Professor Barrie Jones, carried unanimously.

7. MEMBERSHIP LEVELS

The Treasurer had pointed out that current membership comprised some 16 active members, though more remained on the yahoo list. There was a debate about advertising the club meetings in Astronomy Now and Sky at Night magazines, but it was felt that the OU security system might make it difficult for ordinary members of the public to visit. It was suggested that there could be a charge of £1.00 a night for people who just wanted to come along occasionally. It was hoped that membership would increase as the club became more active.

8. UPDATE ON THE CONDITION OF THE OBSERVATORY.

As the chairman had indicated in his report the internal repair work had been completed and the interior equipment returned to its original places. The remaining exterior work consisted of replacing the screeding and this was in process. Access to the telescope was now possible and it was intended to resume operations as soon as possible. The Chairman and Peter Hudson agreed to meet at the observatory as soon as time and weather permitted to check on the telescope condition and tracking. Peter Hudson described the function of the Observatory working group and suggested that the club make a start on serious projects as soon as possible these could come under the following headings.

· Planetary Imaging

· Lunar Imaging

· Spectroscopy

· Deep Sky

It was to be hoped that work could start in all of these areas and Peter expressed his willingness to act as a co-ordinator for these project.

9. ANY OTHER BUSINESS.

There was no further business and the AGM closed at 10.30 p.m.

I certify that this is a true record of the meeting as approved by the membership.

Chairman
________________________________________    Date: 1 March 2011

